

英語

I. 次の文章を読んで、設問に答えなさい。

People go to college or university for a variety of reasons. There might be three main ones: to increase their knowledge, make new friends, or to prepare for their future career.

First of all, university (1)provides students with good opportunities to increase their knowledge and skills. You have to choose your (2)specific area of study and understand your chosen subject deeply. If you are interested in politics, you will study public (3)administration, law, the (4)constitution, and other related fields such as economics. In order to do this, you have to attend lectures, read a lot of books, and consult with your adviser. Sometimes you need to do surveys and (5)submit reports. Finally, you are required to complete your final project or thesis in your own subject area.

Second, many students meet new people from other parts of the world. Your new friends may speak different languages or have different ways of life. Their different cultural backgrounds (8)[about / learn / to / world / you / allow / will / more / the] and yourself. You can exchange your views and opinions with them. They will have a great impact on you. Your new friends will learn from you as well.

The final and most important thing is to get (6)qualifications that will provide you with a future job. If you want to be a lawyer, you must have a wide range of knowledge about law, which will enable you to advise your clients. A lawyer with professional knowledge will be helpful for people experiencing legal problems. In other words, (7)your profession will determine the role you are expected to play in society.

問1 下線部（１）～（６）について、本文中の語意として最も適当なものをア～エから選び、記号で答えなさい。

- （１） ア 準備する イ 提供する ウ 保護する エ 進める
- （２） ア 特定の イ 狭い ウ 決められた エ 素晴らしい
- （３） ア 行政 イ 施設 ウ 商業 エ 企業
- （４） ア 競技場 イ 組織 ウ 輸送 エ 憲法
- （５） ア 割り込む イ 放置する ウ 提出する エ 調査する
- （６） ア 質量 イ 疑惑 ウ 資格 エ 娯楽

問2 下線部（７）を和訳しなさい。

問3 (8) の[]内の語を並べ替えて、意味の通る英文にしてください。

問4 本文の内容から判断し 1～3 の質問に関して、正しい答えを a～d より一つ選びなさい。

1. What do students decide when they enter university?

- (a) Their specific study area
- (b) Their new friends
- (c) Their adviser
- (d) Their clubs

2. How will your new friends influence you?

- (a) They will tell you how to graduate.
- (b) They will show you how to write an academic paper.
- (c) They will talk about their cultural backgrounds.
- (d) They will show you different ideas and opinions.

3. What are university graduates expected to do in society?

- (a) To have information about the law
- (b) To play the role that you should fulfill
- (c) To get a high social status
- (d) To consult their clients' requests

II. 次の会話について、文中の (1) ～ (5) に入れるのに適切なものをア～オから選び、記号で答えなさい。

Kenya: Hey, have you chosen a topic yet for your English paper?

Makoto: Not yet. I think I'll just Google something about sports and come up with an idea.

Kenya: But Professor Tanaka said not to just rely on Google. (1)

Makoto: I know. I won't use Google when I write the paper, just for ideas. (2)

Kenya: Well, you know I like movies and music, so I'm writing about famous movie theme songs, like in Jaws.

Makoto: (3) Even if you haven't seen the movie, you know the music.

Kenya: Exactly. It fits the movie so well. And I got a plenty of my information from Google Scholar.

Makoto: Google Scholar? (4)

Kenya: It's basically a search engine, but only for academic articles. (5)

Makoto: I'll have to give it a try.

- ア You should definitely check it out.
イ What's that?
ウ So, what are you going to write about?
エ He wants us to use the ideas in our brains and from academic research.
オ Good choice.

Ⅲ. 次の文の () に入れるのに最も適切なものを、それぞれ下の語群から選び番号で答えなさい。

(ア) We enjoyed looking () the paintings in the museum.
1 at 2 with 3 of 4 under

(イ) This robot moves in the same way () a real human.
1 for 2 in 3 as 4 on

(ウ) Depending () the weather, the trip may be cancelled.
1 in 2 on 3 at 4 with

(エ) Not () do we wash the car, but we also wax it.
1 only 2 rarely 3 lively 4 scarcely

(オ) Mike got the () score in the test.
1 most 2 much 3 best 4 well

(カ) How long are you () stay in Japan?
1 going 2 going to 3 will 4 plan

(キ) My sister will tell me about her accident when she () to my house.
1 will come 2 is going to come 3 come 4 comes

(ク) We () a new project last night.
1 discuss 2 discussed 3 discussed about discussing

(ケ) () is New York like?
1 How 2 What 3 When 4 Where

(コ) How about () a movie tonight?
1 saw 2 to see 3 seeing 4 see

IV. 日本文を参考にして[]内の語を並べ替え、意味の通る英文にしてください。ただし、文頭に来る語も小文字にしてある。

(1) 台風は、ゆっくりと東に進んでいます。

[moving / typhoon / slowly / the / is / eastward].

(2) 電子レンジは料理に役立ちます。

[cooking / oven / a / useful / microwave / is / for].

(3) 駅からキャンパスまで1時間かかります。

[an / station / campus / the / our / it / to / from / hour / takes].

(4) 期末試験を受けませんでした。

[the / failed / take / final / to / I / exam].

(5) 中国では何故パンダを保護していますか？

[do / protect / why / pandas / they] in China?

(6) 緊張したとき、腕を組みますか？

Do you fold your arms [nervous / are / you / when]?

模範解答

I

問 1	(1) イ	(2) ア	(3) ア	(4) エ	(5) ウ	(6) ウ
問 2	(7) あなたの職業によって、社会で期待される役割が決まります。					
問 3	cultural backgrounds [will allow you to learn more about the world]					
問 4	1 (a)	2 (d)	3 (b)			

(問 1 各 2 点、問 2 は 4 点、問 3～問 4 まで各 3 点)

II

(1) エ	(2) ウ	(3) オ	(4) イ	(5) ア
-------	-------	-------	-------	-------

(各 4 点)

III

(ア)	1	(イ)	3	(ウ)	2	(エ)	1	(オ)	3
(カ)	2	(キ)	4	(ク)	2	(ケ)	2	(コ)	3

(各 3 点)

IV

(1) [The typhoon is slowly moving eastward].

(2) [A microwave oven is useful for cooking].

(3) [It takes an hour from the station to our campus].

(4) [I failed to take the final exam].

(5) [Why do they protect pandas] in China?

(6) Do you fold your arms [when you are nervous]?

(各 4 点)